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Last Saturday Carol Akers, Shelbi, and I went to the Miami Valley chapter meeting. It was a good meeting. They just hadn’t had enough of elections by then, so they held one of their own. The following individuals were elected. President, Richard Payne; Vice President, Tim Janning; Secretary, Kathy Withman; Treasurer, Gus White; Board Member at-large, Gloria Robinson. The chapter also spent some time planning for the December 8 Jazz Explosion. JW will be performing in his Dr. Feel Good persona that evening. For more information contact Richard Payne. He can be reached at “rchpay7@wsbcglobal.net” or by phone at (937) 298-6677.

I have heard from some who want to participate in the upcoming Washington Seminar. The Ohio delegation might be slightly larger than I first envisioned. Debbie Baker and Susan Day have found funding for their participation. For the past several years Barbara Pierce has paid most of her expenses, and she is planning to do so again. Susanne Turner and William Turner are also paying most of their own expenses. Keep in mind that  this is not an absolute must for going to the Seminar, but it sure helps us take more people. So thank you to all who have done their part to help defray expenses for this important event.

I have heard from some of you concerning the committees you want to serve on, but I urge more of you to let me know by Friday, November 23. There is no guarantee I will be able to appoint you to every committee you want to serve on, but it will sure make life easier if I hear from you before the board meeting. 

The Amazon Corporation is once again at work making life difficult for the blind and print disabled. They are now pushing inaccessible books and other academic content to students in grade K-12. Pay careful attention to the change in strategy. It is not just that they are selling inaccessible Kindles  to schools; they are now selling inaccessible content that can be sent to a variety of devices. We are planning a demonstration at Amazon headquarters in Seattle. This will take place on December 12. Because we are short of funds, it is unlikely that we can send anyone from Ohio to be a part of this event, but you can still help.

Here is what the national office has to say: We are asking each of you and/or your blind children to write a letter to Amazon’s founder and chief executive officer, Mr. Jeff Bezos, explaining the harmful impact that the use of this inaccessible technology in the classroom will have on blind students.  You may write your letter in print or Braille; if convenient, submit it in both formats.  Also, if you can, submit a video of you or your child reading the letter that we can post on our Web site, Facebook page, and/or YouTube channel.  You may send videos to jfreeh@nfb.org.  Children who appear in or submit videos must also have their parents sign a media release giving the National Federation of the Blind permission to use the video.  A copy of our standard media release is attached.  It can be mailed back to us at the address below or faxed to 410-685-5653, attention Jessica Freeh.

We plan to deliver the hard copy letters directly to Jeff Bezos at an informational protest, so please send the letters to us at National Federation of the Blind, 200 East Wells Street at Jernigan Place, Baltimore, MD 21230, Attention Chris Danielsen, Director of Public Relations.  To be included in our delivery to Mr. Bezos, we must receive your letter no later than December 1, 2012.

I participated in a conference call with Kevan Worley and some of our Ohio Association of Blind Merchants members this week. We want to try to reconstruct the relationship between blind Business Enterprise Program operators and agency staff. We are prepared to offer quality training to staff and operators if we can get the agency to agree to participate. I will keep you updated on this issue.


NFB Scrip Ohio is our only constant source of monthly income at this point. You can buy gift cards online and shop and dine while donating money to the NFB of Ohio without spending any extra money. You can still join this program in time to do your Christmas and other holiday shopping. Our next order will be released at 7:00 PM on Monday, December 3. If you have questions, please call Shelbi Hindel (614) 558-8059, or Carol Akers (614) 570-2083. 

Finally, I have included a copy of our convention board meeting minutes. I want to thank Shelbi and Barbara for their work to ensure that we publish well-written, accurate minutes. Please read them, and board members be prepared to vote on them at our next meeting.


Because of the holiday, I will not write an update next week unless events necessitate doing so. Have a wonderful thanksgiving. I know that I will eat too much, watch too much football, spend time with family, and enjoy doing all three.
